Soderville Athletic Association

Board Meeting Minutes

Date: August 21, 2011
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Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7pm.
Greg Z. made a motion to approve the July 17, 2011 meeting minutes, Maria C. seconded, motion approved.
Public forum – none
New Business
Set Annual Meeting – The annual meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 11 at 7pm with a regular board meeting to follow.  Nancy will notify the association a couple times before this date about the meeting.

Set Board Terms – we discussed the fact that we still need to set board terms from the elections from last year’s annual meeting – and it was decided that Mike Stone will take over for Brad Hensler’s position and Don Bross will take the vacant spot.  Brian thinks the board should look at things in terms of balance according to who is interested in baseball and/or softball but most feel this would be difficult to maintain.  There are 6 board terms up for re-election in 2011 and we will make some of those 1 year terms and some 3 year terms to balance those out.
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Nelson – concessions will be open for traveling fastpitch fall ball games, Nancy has hired Jenny Arnoldi to replace Shana for the fall ball concessions position; Greg made a motion to remove Shana Oberlander as a signer on the concessions account, #24248, Mike L. second the motion, motion approved.  Everyone agreed that Shana did a great job for SAA this season.  Nancy thinks Jenny may be interested in the concessions position for next season also.
.
Umpires – Hensler – not present 
In-house fastpitch – Cochran and Blonigen– Maria said the C season went well and they received good feedback from the coaches and good ideas on how to improve for next year; most of them thought it was nice to play a bigger variety of games against other communities; Steve Cooper commented that his daughter really enjoyed it and that is what she played. 
In-house baseball (Junior) – Zimmer and Bross – Greg has fielded some calls from coaches about where teams are going to play next year as far as if their players are interested in traveling or tournament ball.
In-house baseball (Senior) – Rajtar – Brian talked about the 16’s team that they had to ask both coaches to step down and that if either one of them want to coach again next year they should come back in front of the board and explain why.
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – fall ball is in full swing and they have 12 teams, about 140 girls are playing – all fields were going all day today and we will probably host every week now; our board wanted to do early tryouts for A and B teams in December so they can use the facility in the winter so they would like to have the teams set so they can work out in the dome environment; they are looking into field improvements on 5 and 6 and the last few times on 5 and 6 the bar league is putting the fences in the woods or wherever and we don’t want that to happen anymore so they want to have permanent fences there now; the City gave approval on that; they would be 200 foot fences; they would like to run water behind home plate because Chris saw a water system at another complex that would be ideal for watering the fields; they would like a batting cage in between the fields also; they are also planning to move home base out as all these fields were made for slow pitch softball so some changes should be made now; Tom D. may also be able to cut out the fields at Lion’s since he is doing it at City so Greg told Chris to ask him about that.
Traveling baseball – Zimmer – Mike L. went to their board meeting this week to see what they talk about, they talked about 1 hour about the whole SAA/traveling thing; they talked about working closer with us and how we are doing their online registration for their tryout coming up for the 2012 season; we have had only 12 registrations so far so they talked about sending an email to our association; Greg said we can send the email out about promoting traveling so Nancy will do that; but Mike realized that a lot of them have not heard anything about the fact that BATBA may want to combine with SAA and he was surprised that so few of them knew anything about it; Brian does not agree with us continuing to help them along if they are not going to decide if they are going to be part of SAA; Greg said that with Tim Sikulaski leaving as the head baseball coach at BHS that has put a halt on things; Mike said that Karl Nyberg from BATBA said that you can’t just flip a switch but if we just keep slowly working together that may be a good way to approach it; Mike thought it was all good discussion; Rick said he spoke with Ernie and that they talked about the concern with the fields in Blaine and being able to use them if they are part of SAA; Greg said that no one controls those fields and they should have one master scheduler to schedule those fields in Blaine; there was much discussion between Brian and Greg about if Blaine traveling should be using our resources since they are not part of SAA and then the issue was dropped to be discussed more later.
Field/Game Scheduling – Cooper – Steve is curious about what fields we are expanding at City and Greg said it will be 1, 2 and 4; field 3 is limited to 13U and under only.  Greg asked if Steve could do a matrix if they add traveling baseball but he would like to know more about how many fields that would be but he thinks it would be manageable; Steve looked at a couple of different soft wares and he does not think it would really help to have a program for scheduling; it almost might be more work to use it then it is worth.  
Equipment – Braden N. – Nick said they had their turn in dates for equipment and they have around 15 to 18 bags left to turn in and they have to figure out when to get the bags in the rafters so coaches can use the building; 2 of the brand new bags are already ruined and the bats have changed so that will be an issue; Brian will check with his boys team to see when they can get the bags up for us.  Nancy will send an email to the coaches that still need to turn in bags.
Treasurer – Laciskey – Mike printed out copies of July YTD financials; Mike and Nancy did some clean up work on this recently; right now the budgeted income is $20,000 favorable; it will be a better picture in September or October;  the concessions income is $10,000 higher then expected; bad news is we are $13,000 worse then budgeted and some of that is timing with the concessions still running for fall ball; he is worried about concessions so Nancy will validate the food expenses for Mike; Mike had a summary on Impact Fundraising and we made $51,000 in selling those cards and $20,000 went to Impact so we made about $31,000; total fundraising income is $28,000 after expenses so that is a very good fundraiser; Mike is seeing a trend in higher umpire expenses and Nancy commented about the payment of umpires when games were cancelled this year as there were many rain outs.
Fundraising – Braden – Mike commented on that above
Tournament Ball – Zimmer – no report
Town Ball – Braden – Brian will invite Terry Olson, the Town Ball coach, to come to the next board meeting to tell us what went good and not good for that team for the season, Brian will try to get him to play on Soderville field next year so it feels like we have a town ball team.
Uniforms – Singh – not present
Photos – Nelson – they still owe us money for photos our association ordered for 2011 and Nancy will talk to them about that.
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
East Bethel Bandits Donation – Nancy notified the board that Dallas Jelmberg from the East Bethel Bandits donated $75 to SAA for their support.  He is hoping that will be a higher amount next year.
Old Business – 
Other 
The next meeting is set for Sunday, September 18, 2011 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Maria C., Greg Z. seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 8:34pm.

